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Welcome to the
Annual Meeting102nd

Host Greeting............................................................................ Frank Kelleher, President 
Daytona International Speedway

Driving Change ....come along for the ride

6:00 p.m. - 6:45 p.m.	 Reception	          				   Second Floor Concourse	

7:00 p.m. 	 102nd Annual Meeting presented by Halifax Health	 Midway Suites 221-225

Blessing of the Business Community..............................Very Rev. Roy Allison Rector
St. James Episcopal Church

Welcome & Introduction..................................................Nancy Keefer, President  & CEO
Daytona Regional Chamber of Commerce

Award Presentations

Kelly Parsons Kwiatek, 2022 Chairperson of the Board 
J. Hyatt Brown Enterprise Award: Daytona State College

Joe Petrock, Halifax Health, 1995 Glenn Ritchey Leadership Award winner
Glenn Ritchey Leadership Award: Mary Greenlees, Olivari & Associates

Len Marinaccio, 2021 Chairman of the Board
2021 Chairman’s Award: Dr. Mary McLeod Bethune Statuary Fund, Inc. 

Recognition of 2021 Chairman and Passing of the Gavel

2022 Chairperson’s Remarks..........Kelly Kwiatek, Senior Vice President & General Counsel 
Halifax Health

Conclusion

7:45 p.m. 	 102nd  Annual Meeting Celebration				    Third Floor Concourse

9:30 p.m. 	 Adjournment

Food and beverage, entertainment, fellowship, and fun!



2021 Chairman of the Board
len marinaccio

president and ceo, bomar construction

Len Marinaccio is the Principal Owner and President of Bomar 
Construction, Inc., a family-owned General Contracting firm, 
specializing in commercial construction, founded by his father, 
Leonard Marinaccio, Jr., in Ormond Beach in 1980.   He is a State 
Certified General Contractor and currently serves as Qualifier for the 
firm, handling all manners of oversight of the firm and its projects.   
Mr. Marinaccio is in his 22nd year with Bomar Construction, Inc. 
having served as its Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer prior to 
taking over management of day to day operations.  

Prior to joining the family business, Mr. Marinaccio, an attorney and 
member of the Florida Bar, practiced real estate and corporate law 
with the Cobb Cole law firm in Daytona Beach.  An active member 
of the greater Daytona Beach community, he has previously served 
as President of FUTURES Foundation for Volusia County Schools 

and Chairman of the Board of Easter Seals Northeast Central Florida, among various other civic 
engagements.  A graduate of Seabreeze High School in Daytona Beach, Mr. Marinaccio received 
his B.A. in Economics with Highest Honors from the University of Florida in 1992 and his J.D. from 
Duke University School of Law in 1995.  He resides in Ormond Beach with his wife Jennifer and their 
three children, Catey, Leonard IV and Dominic.

2022 Chairperson of the Board

kelly kwiatek

senior vice president/general counsel, halifax health

Kelly Parsons Kwiatek is the Senior Vice President & General Counsel at 
Halifax Health, which includes 3 hospitals and many healthcare facilities 
throughout the region. She joined Halifax Health in 2019 after serving as 
a partner and shareholder with the law firm of Cobb Cole for 15 years. In 
private practice, she was Board Certified by the Florida Bar in Labor & 
Employment Law, and she has received many awards, including the AV 
Preeminent Rating by Martindale-Hubbell, Top Labor and Employment 
Lawyer by the Daytona Beach News-Journal, Florida Super Lawyer’s 
Rising Stars 2012-2019, and Florida’s Super Lawyers 2020-2021. A 
magna cum laude graduate of Syracuse University, where she received 
a Bachelor of Fine Arts degree in Musical Theater, Mrs. Kwiatek later 

earned a Juris Doctor degree from Florida State University College of Law in 2004. 

Serving as Chairperson of the Daytona Regional Chamber, she leads of group of over 40 business and 
community leaders to fulfill the mission of the Chamber. She is a member of the Easterseals Board 
of Directors, Halifax Area Civic League, Judicial Nominating Committee for the Seventh Circuit, and 
St. James Episcopal Church, She actively participates in many other professional and volunteer 
organizations in Volusia County.



2021 J. Hyatt Brown 
Enterprise Award

The J. Hyatt Brown Enterprise Award recognizes a company that has 
made significant contributions to the quality, vitality, and growth of our 
community. For its support of the many students enrolled at the institution, 
of the business community, and of the region it serves with excellence, 
Daytona State College will receive the J. Hyatt Brown Enterprise Award.
Among the many achievements of 2021, Daytona State College President 
Dr. Tom LoBasso celebrates the ground-breaking of a new residence hall, 
which is scheduled to open to full occupancy for the Fall 2022 semester. 
The residence hall will provide more than 52,000 square feet of living 
space for up to 252 students and will feature all the amenities students 
have come to expect.

Additionally, Daytona State College attained many other honors and recognitions academically as well as 
athletically.

•	 Named for the fifth time one of 150 institutions eligible to compete for the $1 million Aspen Prize 
for Community College Excellence, the nation’s signature recognition of high achievement and 
performance among America’s community colleges.

•	 Launched the state’s first chapter of the Federation for Advanced Manufacturing Education (FAME) 
supporting students enrolled in the A.S. Engineering Technology program.

•	 Offered four new degree programs, including bachelor’s degrees in Supervision and Management 
with concentrations in human resource management, supply chain management, and healthcare.

•	 Hosted the NJCAA Division I Women’s Soccer and Women’s Golf Tournaments. The Falcons 
competed in the women’s golf tournament finishing as national runner-up.

•	 Recognized for the ninth consecutive year in U.S. News & World Report’s annual rankings for Best 
Online Bachelor’s Degree Programs, DSC is the highest ranked school among Florida’s 28 state 
colleges and was also ranked in Best Online Bachelor’s Programs for Veterans and for its online 
business degree program.

•	 As part of the College’s Black History Month celebration, Daytona State College formally re-
dedicated the J. Griffen Greene Center on the Daytona Beach Campus. The ceremony, honoring 
former Volusia County Community College (VCCC) President J. Griffen Greene, took place in front 
of the building bearing his name. A 35-foot timeline mural was also unveiled, highlighting his legacy 
and the history of VCCC, one of Florida’s 12 Black junior colleges.

Daytona State College’s six campuses serve more than 25,000 students each year in Volusia and Flagler 
Counties.  

Congratulations, Daytona State College!
Thank you for your investment in the 
Daytona Beach community.



The Glenn Ritchey Leadership Award is given annually to an 
individual whose contributions to the Daytona Beach region 
personify integrity, dedication, and hard work. The recipient 
is one who has made recent and consistent contributions to 
their community, state, or nation over a considerable period 
of time, and supports the goals of the Daytona Regional 
Chamber.

Mary Greenlees embodies the definition of a true leader. 
Greenlees, a partner at Olivari & Associates CPAs and 
Consultants with over 40 years of accounting, estate, tax 
planning, and consulting experience, uses her expertise for 
the betterment of our community. 

“Community involvement from the business sector is an 
essential component in making a difference,” says Greenlees.

Throughout the COVID-19 pandemic, Greenlees assisted 
numerous businesses and organizations with navigating the rapidly changing legislation, funding, and 
relief programs initiated by the federal government to support businesses through an unprecedented 
public health challenge.

Currently the President of the Civic League of the Halifax Area, Mary has served on numerous Boards 
including Ormond Beach YMCA, Halifax Humane Society, Ormond Memorial Art Museum & Gardens, 
and Daytona Regional Chamber of Commerce.  Her service extends to numerous fundraising 
campaigns and volunteering for many more community organizations including the Dr. Mary McLeod 
Bethune Statuary Fund, Inc., Halifax Health Foundation, American Heart Association, Easterseals, 
Vince Carter’s Embassy of Hope Foundation, Children’s Advocacy, Council on Aging, Pace Center 
for Girls, and the one that is dearest to her heart, the Futures Foundation for Volusia County Schools’ 
Take Stock in Children Program.

2021 Glenn Ritchey
Leadership Award

Congratulations, mary greenlees!
Thank you for your generous service to 
our community.



In March of 2018, Florida Governor Rick Scott signed a law requesting the 
Joint Committee on the Library of Congress to approve the replacement 
of the statue of a Confederate general representing the State of Florida in 
the National Statuary Hall Collection with a statue of Daytona Beach’s Dr. 
Mary McLeod Bethune, founder of Bethune-Cookman University. Although 
that law officially codified the selection of Dr. Bethune as the first African 
American woman to represent a state in Statuary Hall, neither the state of 
Florida nor the federal government provided any funding for the project. That 
task fell to a group of local volunteers to plan, fundraise, and execute not 
only the creation of the marble statue, but also the transport and delivery of 
the 3-ton work of art from the sculptor Nilda Comas’s studio in Pietrasanta, 
Italy to Daytona Beach and on to Washington, D.C.

Immediately following the signing, a group of volunteers formed a committee 
to effectuate the project. Led by community leader and philanthropist, 
Nancy Lohman, and local attorney, Robert W. Lloyd (General Counsel for 
Brown & Brown, Inc.), the committee soon morphed into the formation of 
the not-for-profit “Dr. Mary McLeod Bethune Statuary Fund, Inc.” Over the 
ensuing years, and despite a global pandemic that impeded their progress, 
the Fund’s Board of Directors initiated and completed the Dr. Mary McLeod 
Bethune Statuary Project. 

The Project’s initiatives included the funding, creation, and/or coordination of the following:

•	 Marble statue for the U.S. Capitol in Washington D.C.
•	 Bronze statue to be placed in the newly revitalized Daytona Beach Riverfront Esplanade
•	 Feature-length documentary
•	 K-12 curriculum module
•	 Month-long exhibition of the Dr. Bethune’s marble statue in the lobby of the News-Journal Center, 

Daytona State College’s facility on Beach Street in downtown Daytona Beach, which allowed all 
citizens of Daytona Beach to view the marble masterpiece that will adorn National Statuary Hall free 
of charge. 

•	 In total, the Fund raised more than $800,000 to provide the total scope of the statuary project and 
invested countless hours in coordinating the logistics of the project’s various facets.

The Dr. Mary McLeod Bethune Statuary Project is a proud achievement not just for the City of Daytona Beach, 
but also for the State of Florida and our nation. 

2021 Chairman's Award

Congratulations, Dr. Mary McLeod Bethune 
Statuary Fund, Inc.!
Thank you for your contribution to 
our community.



Thank You to
Our Sponsors

Father Lopez Catholic High School
Foundation Risk Partners

Pentair
Synergy Billing

BBraun
Checkered Flag Committee

City of Daytona Beach
Coleman Goodemote Construction

Daytona Beverages
Daytona Dodge Chrysler Jeep RAM Fiat

Daytona State College

James Moore & Co.
TD Bank

Truist
University of Central Florida

VyStar Credit Union
Wells Fargo Bank

Driving Change
....come along for the ride



....come along for the ride

Mission Statement

The Daytona Regional Chamber of Commerce advocates a strong economic and 
business environment and serves as a platform through which our members and 

the entire business community can thrive.

Vision Statement

To be a driving force in the development of commerce and to improve the quality 
of life in the greater Daytona Beach region.

Staff

President and CEO..............................................................................................Nancy Keefer
Executive Vice President and COO................................................................... Janet Kersey
Vice President of Resource Development........................................................... Ken Phelps
Director of Advocacy...................................................................................Shawn Richmond
Business Manager..........................................................................................Nichole Sprague
Member Engagement & Database Specialist.................................................. Jennifer Pipes
Marketing & Business Development Consultant..............................................Lori McMullin
Program Manager.................................................................................Shanna Coley Hughes 
Social Media Consultant...................................................................................Daniela Behler
VCARD Executive Director...................................................................................... Kerry Karl
CFO Consultant......................................................................................................... Bob Elkin

126 East Orange Avenue, Daytona Beach, FL 32114
386.255.0981 / info@daytonachamber.com

DaytonaChamber.com

From All of Us at the Daytona Regional 
Chamber, thank you for your support 

throughout the year!


